



Newsletter 7 Term 2, Week 6 3/6/22

Respect Confidence Commitment Responsibility

DATES TO REMEMBER

JUNE

(Grades 4-6)

Friday 10th—(P-6) Excursion Werribee Zoo

Monday 13th—(Student Free Day)

Tuesday 14th—(Student Free Day) Staff Professional Practice Day

Friday 3rd—Winter Sports (day 2)

Queens Birthday Public Holiday

Cape Clear Primary School

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Dear Families.

The cold is here!!! It is great to see students coming in with school jumpers and beanies on being mindful of the changing weather around us.

This week students and staff took part in Reconciliation Week. A week in which we highlight and continue to learn and understand more about our indigenous culture. This year the theme is Be Brave. Make Change.



This week Oliver B celebrated his 10th birthday. We hope you had a great day Oliver.

A big well done to all the Grade 4-6 students who participated in the Winter Sports over the last 2 Fridays. Participation and Effort was brilliant and the while it was cold this week, the weather gods were shining down on us. It was really pleasing to see all the students giving their best in the sports they chose as well as meeting and making new friends.

Monday, the 13th of June is the Queen's Birthday public holiday. This is a Student Free Day. The following day- Tuesday the 14th of June is also a student free day. The Department of Education and Training has asked schools to hold each teacher's allocated professional practice day on the same day for all staff. This is to enable the most effective and efficient use of this day. School Council have discussed and approved this date in the best interest of providing continuity of learning for our students.

Stay warm and have a great weekend,

Lynly Doherty

Principal

2022 TERM DATES

TERM 1: 28 January – 8 April **TERM 2:** 26 April – 24 June TERM 3: 11 July - 16 September TERM 4: 3 October - 20 December Throughout the last two weeks the P-2 students have been learning all about multiplication and have been completing a variety of hands on and challenging tasks to develop our multiplication skills. In literacy we have begun writing our narratives, and they are coming along so well, we can't wait to share them in our next newsletter! Last week in art we completed our Autumn Tree Project, we used a range of mixed media's to complete our artworks including; finger painting, water colours and collage. Take a look at some of our artworks below!









Learning Area Reports

Over the past few weeks the Grade 4-6 students have been learning about angles and how to measure a range of different angles. Having first discussed the names of different angles, students then moved to formal measurement using protractors. We finalised our learning by transferring knowledge into a coding program to create 2D shapes based on our knowledge of degrees of a turn.















Winter Sport Snapshots















Well done on your effort and participation. It was great to see everyone making new friends and reconnecting with familiar faces. The Gaga pit was very popular during the break time too.







Gates open 5.00pm

FREE Sausage Sizzle from 5.30pm

Gold Coin Entry for Adults

Children Free

Bonfire lighting about 6.30pm

Bring your own refreshments (no alcohol)

Bonfire will go ahead Rain, Hail or Shine

LIVE MUSIC BY THE FANTASTIC

Hardies Hillbillies

PLAYING FOR THE FIRST TIME IN CAPE CLEAR.

An event not to be missed



A joint venture of the Community Committee and the Committee of Management
Updates: www.capeclearfirebrigade.com and Cape Clear Community Facebook
Enquiries: Evelyn Cannon 0405411132 Craig Cook 5342 2448







Cape Clear Primary School was formed on the lands of the Wathawurrung People of the Kulin Nation.

We pay our respects to their elders; past, present and emerging.